








Mr. Ed Bowles 
Fish Division Administrator 
Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife 
4034 Fairview Industrial Drive SE 
Salem, OR 97302 

Dear Mr. Bowles: 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
NATIONAL MARINE FISHERIES SERVICE 
1 31 5 East-West Highway 
Silver Spring, Maryland 20810 

THE DIRECTOR 

APR 2 9 2014 

Thank you for your letter regarding your assessment of the impacts to federal shark harvesters of 
Oregon law prohibiting the possession, sale, trade, and distribution of detached shark fins 
(Oregon House Bill 2838, enacted in 2011). 

Based on the information about the Oregon law set forth in your letter and the current facts 
regarding the scale and nature of the shark fishery in Oregon, we agree with your conclusion that 
Oregon's shark fin law will have minimal impact on federally licensed and permitted shark 
harvesters in Oregon. As noted in your letter, spiny dogfish are exempted from the provisions of 
this law and they comprise nearly 100 percent of the value of sharks harvested and landed in 
Oregon. 

We also understand that, for all shark species landed in Oregon, the body (without the fins) can 
lawfully be sold. We also understand that the detached fin from a non-exempted shark, for the 
small percentage of non-exempted shark species landed, cannot be sold and must be discarded or 
otherwise disposed of. Your letter further explains that Oregon's Department of Fish and 
Wildlife could issue a license or permit or adopt rules allowing possession, sale, or trade of a 
shark fin under appropriate circumstances. 

Based on these facts, we agree with your conclusion that Oregon's law will have minimal impact 
on federally licensed shark fishermen in Oregon and does not unlawfully burden their ability to 
achieve the benefits from federal fisheries and is therefore consistent with and not preempted by 
the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act, as amended by the Shark 
Conservation Act of2010. 

Please contact us ifthere are significant changes to the facts described in your letter, as those 
changes may affect our conclusions. We appreciate your willingness to work with us on this 
important matter. 

@ Printed on Recycled Paper 

sinJ!_cere1y 
/~ 
~//~· 

Eileen Sobeck 

THE ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR 
FOR FISHERIES 


